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Save Port Sunlight Questions Activities of Village Trust

Save Port Sunlight believes that the Port Sunlight Village Trust is making misleading and incomplete statements in support of its unpopular proposal to build a huge three storey complex of apartments and houses in the historic garden village.

The Trust is a registered charity which was set up in 1999 to run the village. 

SPS is disturbed that the Trust appears to be issuing misleading information about the scale of the development and the impact it will have on the surrounding area. 

SPS member Anne Benson said "A leaflet delivered to village residents and shown in the local press contains an artist's impression which makes it look like the development would be much lower in height than the existing two storey village houses, when in fact a three storey development is proposed. Further, Lionel Bolland, Chief Executive of the Trust, claims that the development would be substantially lower than the existing houses. How can a three storey development be substantially lower than two storey houses ? 

SPS member Steve Thomas said "Lionel Bolland, the Trust's Chief Executive, told the Liverpool Daily Post on 3rd March 2004 that "Our income does not meet our expenditure." However, over the four years that the Trust has submitted accounts to the Charity Commission, its total Gross Income has been £6.47M whilst its total expenditure has been £4.36M. We would like an explanation for the discrepancy between this publicly available information and the statement made by the Trust."

SPS also believes that the Trust is acting against its own stated mission as a charity.

SPS member Mike Day explained "The stated objective of the Trust is to "preserve and maintain the Port Sunlight Conservation Area for the benefit of the nation." It is difficult to square this objective with the Trust's support for the proposed development. We would like to know why the Trust is working with a property developer, Miller Homes, on a project that will cause irreparable damage to the historic and internationally important Conservation Area which it is supposed to protect."

SPS has launched a petition against the Wharf Street development and has set up a web site (www.saveportsunlight.co.uk). SPS can be contacted at mail@saveportsunlight.co.uk.
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